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$1,500 KBHSAA, Inc. ‐ Judge James Carlson, OFS (1962) 
Memorial Scholarship 
ALLYSON VAUGHN 

 

$1,500 KBHSAA, Inc. ‐ Joseph Brittelli (1948)  
Memorial Scholarships ‐ 2 Awarded 

SAMUEL ARNOLD 
NATHAN WILLIAMS 

 

$1,500 KBHSAA, Inc. 
Academic Scholarships ‐ 2 Awarded 

KATE BROWN 
JENNA SCHNABEL 

 

$1,500 John (1957) & Judy Schuetz (1960) Wavro 
Academic Scholarship 
ALEC SCHABOWSKY 

 

$1,500 John (1957) & Judy Schuetz (1960) Wavro  
Athletic Scholarship 

OLIVIA “LIVIE” LEHMANN 

  $1,000 Valiere Anderson Petersen (1930) Award 
for Excellence in Music 

SAMUEL ARNOLD 
 

$1,000 Peter (1959) and Alice Jackson (1960) Schwalbe  
Family Scholarship 

LEAH KLEMP 
 

$1,500 Dr. Ernie Pellegrino (1957)  
Memorial Academic Scholarship 

ALLYSON VAUGHN 
 

$3,750 Bill (1957) and Barbara Serpe 
Academic Scholarships ‐ 2 Awarded 

ETHAN BERGMAN 
KAYLA WATKINS 

 

 SPECIAL NOTE:    As there were no applicants for the 
following scholarship this year, the family has generously 

consented to allow KBHSAA to carry over the 
scholarship to be offered again in 2023: 

Chester Woroch (1936) & Dorothy Scholler Woroch (1942) 
Memorial Scholarship ‐ $2,500 

Congratulations 2022 KBHSAA Scholarship Recipients! 

Samuel Arnold Ethan Bergman Kate Brown Leah Klemp Olivia Lehmann

Jenna Schabel Alec Schabowsky Allyson Vaughn Kayla Watkins Nathan Williams
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KBHSAA Announces 2023 Scholarship Offerings 
Applicants are to meet general eligibility requirements for the 
individual scholarships unless otherwise specified.  College GPA 
of 2.0 or greater on a 4.0 scale is required unless otherwise 
specified.  Applicants are to complete a typed KBHSAA 
Scholarship Application and submit it, along with a copy of 
their high school transcript, to Ms. Amber Wabalickas (Room 
#246), no later than Wednesday, April 5, 2023.  Visit 
www.kenoshbradfordalumni.com for details. 

•  KBHSAA, Inc. Scholarships ‐ In honor of the 1950 Class ‐ $630 
•  KBHSAA, Inc. ‐ Judge James Carlson, OFS (1962) Memorial Scholarship ‐ $1,500 
•  KBHSAA, Inc. Scholarship ‐ $1,500 
•  KBHSAA, Inc. ‐ Joseph Brittelli (1948) Memorial Scholarships [up to 3 available] ‐ $1,500 each 
•  To students preferably pursuing an undergraduate degree in Education, Engineering, 
   Medical and/or Political Science. 
•  John M. Cibrario (1958) Memorial Scholarship ‐ $1,500 
   To a student pursuing an undergraduate degree in Mathematics. 
•  John (1957) & Judy Schuetz (1960) Wavro Academic Scholarship ‐ $1,500 
•  John (1957) & Judy Schuetz (1960) Wavro Athletic Scholarship  ‐ $1,500 
•  The Valiere Anderson Petersen (1930) Award for Excellence in Music ‐ $1,000     
   To an outstanding student in music, preferably Piano. 
•  Peter (1959) and Alice Jackson (1960) Schwalbe Family Scholarship ‐ $1,000 
   To a student preferably attending a University of Wisconsin school seeking an 
   undergraduate degree in Engineering or a Medical Field. 
•  Bill (1957) and Barbara Serpe Scholarships [up to 2 available] ‐ $2,500 each 
   Recipients must attend a University of Wisconsin school, seeking an undergraduate 
   degree in one of these Business Fields:  Accounting; Actuarial Science; Finance, 
   Investing & Banking; Information Systems; International Business; Management & 
   Human Resources; Marketing; Operations & Technology Management; Real Estate; or 
    Risk Management & Insurance.  Must have a college GPA of 2.5 or greater on a 4.0 scale. 
•  Stephen A. Schmelling (1958) Academic Scholarship ‐ $500 
   To a student pursuing an undergraduate degree in Engineering.  
•  Chester Woroch (1936) & Dorothy Scholler Woroch (1942) Memorial Scholarship – $2,500 
   Recipient must attend UW‐Madison, pursuing an undergraduate degree in Engineering.

2022-23 KUSD Theatre Arts 
Productions Staged at BHS

Mean Girls 
Nov. 4‐5 • 11‐12 at 7:30pm 

Nov. 5 and 13 at 2:00pm 
 

Decision Height 
Dec. 1‐3 • 8‐10 at 7:30pm 

 
Trevor – A New Musical 

Jan. 6‐7 at 7:30pm 
 Jan. 8 at 2:00pm 

 
Charlie and the Chocolate 

 Factory ‐ The New Musical 
Jan. 27‐28 • Feb. 3‐4 at 7:30pm 

Jan. 29 and Feb. 5 
 at 2:00pm 

Shakespeare’s R&J 
by Joe Calarco  
Mar. 30‐Apr. 1 at 7:30pm 
Apr. 2 at 2:00pm 
 
Beehive – The ‘60s  
Musical 
April 28‐29 • May 5‐6 at 7:30pm 
Apr. 30 and May 7 at 2:00pm 
 
For the full list of this year's KUSD  
Theatre Arts productions and to  
purchase tickets in advance, visit:   
kusd.edu/departments/fine‐arts/ 
fine‐arts‐tickets 

https://www.kenoshabradfordalumni.com/Current-Scholarship-Offerings.htm
https://www.kenoshabradfordalumni.com/class_profile.cfm?member_id=4766791
https://www.kenoshabradfordalumni.com/class_profile.cfm?member_id=4766546
https://www.kenoshabradfordalumni.com/class_profile.cfm?member_id=4766344
https://www.kusd.edu/departments/fine-arts/fine-arts-tickets/
https://www.kusd.edu/departments/fine-arts/fine-arts-tickets/
https://www.kusd.edu/departments/fine-arts/fine-arts-tickets/
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1956 (65th) RESCHEDULED REUNION 
Saturday, July 22, 2023 
Casa Capri (2129 Birch Road) 
Noon to 4:30 p.m. 
Cost to be determined. 
Contact:  Marge Huck Hall  
262‐883‐4070 or Dennis Filippelli 
262‐657‐3061 Feel free to contact us 
with any questions. Please stay in 
touch and keep us up‐to‐date on 
new addresses and phone numbers. 

 

1961 (80th Birthday Party)  
Saturday, September 16, 2023 
Spread the word and stay in touch 
via the class website: 
www.bradford61.com 

 

1963 (60th)  Saturday, June 24, 2023 
Reunion Committee requests 
classmates log in on the '63 website 
and participate in the poll regarding 
the 60th Reunion. Class website:  

www.bradfordclassof1963.com/class
_index.cfm 

 

1968 (55th) Saturday, August 5, 2023 
Watch for Reunion Updates on our 
1968 Class website: 
www.bradford68.com 

 

1973 (50th) Saturday, September 16, 2023 
Casa Capri (2129 Birch Road) 
Options for an ice breaker on Friday 
night are still being discussed, and 
we are still working to verify class‐
mate mailing and email addresses.  
More information will be posted as it 
becomes available. In the meantime, 
the Reunion Committee requests 
your help in passing the word to 
those of our classmates who don't 
"do" computers and/or the internet.  
Contact: Randy Vaccaro, 262‐551‐0510. 
Class website:  www.bradford73.com

2023 Class Reunions

’41 Mary Ellen Thompson Werner 
’41 Howard Zelenski 
’43 Olga Del Frate Randall 
’43 LaVerne Hellman Schmidt 
’48 Beverley Selin Quick 
’48 Thomas Taube 
’52 Ruth I. Borg  
’52 John Hollingshead 
’52 Florence Alberts Kassel 
’52 Richard A. Westphal 
’53 Judith Stein Andersen 
’53 Arlene Pitts Bilotti 
’55 Eugene Krause 
’55 Charles Siebert 
’56 Milt Ancevic 
’56 Gerald Truskowski 
’58 Judy Testard Bauer 
’58 John Cibrario 
’59 Jack L. Petersen 
’62 Wayne Higgins 
’62 Earl Merritt 
’64 Richard Levis 
’78 Cheri Tribur Vaccaro 

Thank you 
to all who have 

 submitted alumnus memorial information. 
We apologize for any errors – sometimes we 

receive handwritten notes that are difficult to read. 
Member obituaries are posted on the KBHSAA 
website, along with a photo if one is available. 

Newsletter Deadlines 
All articles to be included in the Newsletter need to reach us by March 15 

for the Spring issue, and September 15 for the Fall issue.  

All Reunion Committees are encouraged to send a photo or two along with a 
summary of their reunion activities, including any reunion announcements.

Tree Planted in Memory of Coach Cibrario 
We were privileged to be in attendance when the family of the late John Cibrario ’58 
gathered at Bradford’s Wavro Field to celebrate the planting of a tree in his memory.  
Rosemary Zarletti Cibrario ’60 spoke on behalf of the family: 

“The family and friends 
of John Cibrario dedicate 
this beautiful maple tree 
to Bradford High School’s 
baseball field.  May it 
grow strong and tall, as 
did John for all his 
33 years of coaching and 
leading his teams to 
countless championships.  
May it represent his 
passion and his 
dedication for his 
students and ballplayers 
and his alma mater, 
Bradford High School.  
And may it flourish and withstand the elements, each and every year bringing shade and 
beauty to its surroundings.  All of us who’ve gathered here are proud to dedicate this maple 
tree on this 27th day of August 2022 in memory of Coach John Cibrario.”  

Rosemary offered special thanks to Mr. Geiger, Bradford Principal, who was “on board 
from day one when we came out look at where we might plant this tree” and supported 
this undertaking through many phone calls.  She also thanked KBHSAA President 
Randy Vaccaro for his assistance and Swartz Nursery for their expert assistance with 
selecting the tree and the great care taken in planting it on site.  

Jeepers! 

A recent email really brought a smile to our 
faces…Patricia Ryall Krueger ’39 reached 
out to us, asking a favor.  From 1945‐46, 
she was assistant dietician at Kenosha 
Hospital. A group of high school girls were 
hired to carry the supper trays.  One of 
those high school girls stood out in Pat’s 
mind all these years:  Eleanor Weinbrenner.  
She was always cheerful and drove one of 
the older women in the kitchen half crazy 
with her constant singing of “Jeepers, 
creepers, where’d you get those peepers?” 

Pat asked if it “might be possible 
to check alumni records to see 
if a woman by that maiden 
name is a member and still 
alive?...If she is alive, I would like to 
know what her life has been. Is this 
comparable to finding the Titanic? I 
would greatly appreciate your help.” 

Turns out Eleanor is a Lifetime KBHSAA 
member and, as far as we knew, living in 
Racine. More research revealed that 
Eleanor’s late husband, Herb, was listed on 
the KBHSAA In Memoriam column in 2016. 
We tracked down a phone number for 
Eleanor’s daughter, Sandra, and forwarded 
Pat’s email to her to print for her mom. 

From L to R, row 1:  Pam Cibrario, Rachel Baker, Emmie Cibrario, Ed 
Zarletti, Rosemary Cibrario, Jeff Cibrario, Jolanta Cibrario;  

row 2: Samantha Cibrario, Robb Cibrario, Deanna Cibrario Keesey;  
row 3:  Chase Hodkiewicz, Brian Geiger, Randy Vaccaro

http://www.bradford61.com
https://www.bradfordclassof1963.com/class_index.cfm
https://www.bradfordclassof1963.com/class_index.cfm
http://www.bradford68.com
http://www.bradford73.com
https://www.kenoshabradfordalumni.com/class_inmemory.cfm
https://www.kenoshabradfordalumni.com/class_inmemory.cfm
https://www.kenoshabradfordalumni.com/class_inmemory.cfm


Alumni Association Donations 
The Alumni Association thanks all donors to the Operating, Distinguished Alumni Awards and Scholarship  
Funds. Your generosity makes it possible for the Association to perpetuate the memories – old and new – 
for all Bradford Alumni, and to award Scholarships to deserving Bradford High School Seniors. 
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President’s Corner 
by Randy Vaccaro ’73 

 
 

If your child or grandchild is a Bradford senior this year, we hope you'll 
urge them to apply for one of our scholarships.  Please point them 
in the direction of our website, www.kenoshabradfordalumni.com, 
for the most current scholarship info. 

Is there a family member or classmate you’d like to nominate for a 2023 Distinguished 
Alumni Award?  The nomination form is available on our website and also on page 6 of 
this edition of the Newsletter.  Please take some time in the next few days to summarize 
your nominee’s professional achievements, community service and/or uplifting life story, 
then drop the nomination in the mail to KBHSAA ahead of what we know will likely be a 
crazy busy time with the upcoming holidays.  

Providing educational opportunities through private gifts has become a tradition for 
KBHSAA.  If you or someone you know may be interested in establishing a specific 
scholarship, we encourage you to visit our Fund a KBHSAA Scholarship web page or, if you 
prefer, please contact Joyce Sorensen, KBHSAA Scholarships Chairperson at 262/945‐3806 
for more information.  

The generous support of our membership enables KBHSAA to continue the traditions 
begun by the Class of 1891 when they founded the Alumni Association at what was then 
Kenosha Central High School.  Be a proud part of that tradition and consider recruiting a 
classmate who is not yet a member to join KBHSAA… a good starting point would be to 
pass along the membership form on page 7. 

Wishing you continued good health and happiness.                       

New 
Lifetime Members 

‘57 Virginia Burch Otto  
’61 Karen Ostlund 
’78 John F. Hansen 

’82 Jennie A. Tunkieicz 
’99 Brian M. Sheffler 

’15 Sarah Kollman ‐ gift from 
’55 Frances Pomponi Kollman 

General Operations/Postage 
Fund/Newsletter 

’52 Shirley J.M. Schulkowsky Krause 
’53 Mary Behrens Casey 

’55 Frances Pomponi Kollman 
’56 Judith Stolp Smith 

‘57 Doris Neumeyer Alwine 
’57 Judith Johnson Matrise 

‘57 Virginia Burch Otto 
’59 Lynn Langenbach Novy 

’59 Sheila Corr Porter 
’60 Ronald D. Martin 
’60 Robert Strifling 

’61 Thomas E. Sorensen 
’64 Diane Adelsen Pynaker 

’71 Joanne Dubanewicz Coshun 
’74 Holly Harmsen Kangas 

’75 Russ Kangas 
’78 John F. Hansen 

’82 Jennie A. Tunkieicz 
’84 Michael Riva 

’99 Brian M. Sheffler 
In Memory of: 

’30 James W. Kruse, ’50 Dr. Richard J. Tappa, 
‘52 Marlene Kruse Grasser, 
’55 Herm Swanson, Jr. and  

’63 James G. Kruse 
by ’56 Nancy Kruse Swanson 

 Distinquished Alumni Award Program  
’78 John F. Hansen 

’82 Jennie A. Tunkieicz 
 

KBHSAA. Inc. Scholarship Fund  
1950 Class 

1962 Class by Carol Schlevensky 
’55 Fran M. Landi 

’59 Thomas Vocino 
’78 John F. Hansen 

’82 Jennie A. Tunkieicz 
In Memory of: 

Laureen Nevoraski Schnaare, 
MaryAnn Puntillo Passarelli, 
Donna Brothern Taleronik, 

Darlene Beals Wendorf and Larry Otter 
by Ozzie & ’69 Joyce Kopacz Sorensen 

Thomas Marcoe 
by ‘59 Peter & ‘60 Alice Jackson Schwalbe 

 
The Valiere Anderson Petersen (1930) 

Award for Excellence in Music 
’59 Jack & ’59 Mary Hall Petersen 

’54 Anita Hermann 
In Memory of ’59 Jack Petersen 

Karen Ackerman & Gary Anderson 
Michael & Janis Ashmus 

George & Jean Dippel 
Leland & Carolyn Hamkins 
Richard & Susan Hannes 

James & Sally Hauke 
Robert & Elaine Ibsen 
James & Linda Kirby 

Joseph & Eileen Kiser 
Paul & Kathy Kopitzke Family 

Russell & Ruth Ann Koessl 
Michael & Linda Lovejoy 

Kenneth Mayer 
Scott & Pamela Payette 
Joyce Kopacz Sorensen 

Debra Streeter 
David & Patricia Strash 
Scott & Amy Taxman 
Kathleen Ryan Tenuta 

Dean & Virginia Thompson 
Kenneth & Karen Ann Tibbets 

Debra Tutlewski 
 

John M. Cibrario (1958) Memorial 
Scholarship – Math Major 

’60 Rosemary Zarletti Cibrario 
’59 Peter & ’60 Alice Jackson Schwalbe 

’69 Joyce Kopacz Sorensen 
’73 Randy & ’74 Janice Martin Vaccaro 

CLASS 
NOTES 

 
’60 Bob Strifling 

Thank you all for keeping 
the KBHSAA going! 

GO BRADFORD!

https://www.kenoshabradfordalumni.com/Current-Scholarship-Offerings.htm
https://www.kenoshabradfordalumni.com/2023-DAA-Nominations.htm
https://www.kenoshabradfordalumni.com/2023-DAA-Nominations.htm
https://www.kenoshabradfordalumni.com/Fund-a-KBHSAA-Scholarship.htm


Class of 1957 - 
65th Reunion 
On September 17, 
2022, eighty happy 
revelers celebrated 
their 65th class reunion 
from K. H. S. (Bradford) 
with joy and laughter 
at Stella's Casa Capri in 
Kenosha. Reconnections 
were made, and hugs 
abounded.  

Class members 
introduced themselves 
and shared delightful 

anecdotes. At one point, party goers broke into the school fight song. They sang so loud 
one would have thought they were in a stadium. Sixteen smiling and surprised participants 
were awarded prizes that included chrysanthemum plants and gift certificates. It did get a 
little quiet when everyone was enjoying their pizza, wings, meatballs, salad and dessert.   

The group had so much fun, they voted to have another reunion in three years.  Class‐
mates received an updated booklet with pertinent information, including new contact 
information. 
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C L A S S  R E U N I O N  &  G E T - T O G E T H E R  R E C A P S  
Class of 1940 - 100th Birthday Party 

Nella Bosman and Marie Goff, born just days 
apart in July 1922 in Kenosha, gathered at 
Harvest Home in Racine to celebrate their 
100th birthday on September 14, 2022. The 
occasion also marked 82 years since the 
ladies graduated from Bradford High School  
in 1940.   

Marie was excited to hear about this year's 
event and asked KBHSAA's Lee Arneson, who 
organized the event, to include a reminder 
on the invitation for “everyone to wear their 
Bradford colors.”  Marie and Nell wore their 
Bradford "Alumni Strong" T‐shirts.  They 
enjoyed animated conversations and 
remembrances of classmates who've passed 

on, a delicious birthday cake, and then gathered around the table for group photos.  Lord 
willing, Nella and Marie will get together again after the snow melts, sometime during the 
week of April 24, 2023. 

Class of 1962 -  
60th Reunion 
The Bradford Class of 1962 celebrated 60 years 
with a celebration on August 13th at Casa Capri 
Restaurant. 76 classmates enjoyed a great 
dinner and continued the evening with  
conversations about the past, present and 
future.  

 

Rose Pellegrino Delano  
contributed this poem... 

Into my heart’s treasury I slipped a coin 
That time cannot take nor a  
      thief purloin 

Oh better than the minting of a 
gold crowned king 

Is the safe kept memory of a lovely thing.

Class of 1982 -  
40th Reunion 
The Class of 1982 held their 40th Reunion 
on October 1, 2022 with 75 people in 
attendance at the Fireside Restaurant. 
There was an 80s theme. We had a great 
time catching up with everyone ‐ a fun 
evening!  

Reunion Organizers: Dawn Christensen,  
Bill Garbers, Annette Donegon, & Alisa 
Taleronik.

Marie Goff (seated Left) and behind her, daughter 
Kristie; Nella Bosman (seated right) and behind her, 
daughters Ginny and Diane.

L to R: Sue Poole, Alisa Taleronik, Kari Aiello, Dawn 
Christensen, Kathy Kemen and Sherry Lewis (in front) 

L to R:  Kris Winzer Miller, Debbie Marabelli Smith, 
Judy Sebetic Cortinaz, Sandy Schlitz Adamson and 
Coletta Ruffolo Kraeuter. 
 

On September 7, 2022, a group of Bradford 
’73 gals from throughout Kenosha and 
Racine gathered for “Coffee Therapy” in 
Kenosha.   

Lunch at Oriental Inn was followed by a 
pedal tour through downtown Kenosha 
and a Haunted Kenosha Tour.  We waved 
and honked at everyone and had some 
great laughs.   

We’re considering a visit to Lake Geneva 
this fall.  Check us out at Bradford ’73 Gals 
on Facebook.   

1962

Class of ’57 Reunion Committee, L to R:  Al Smestad, Don Fox, Lee Doerring 
Arneson, Roberta Ellsworth Monson, Harry Lange and Jim Riese. 

Class of 1973 -  
Coffee Therapy
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Kenosha Bradford 
Alumni Association 

P.O. Box 56 
Kenosha, WI 53141 

Spys For Sale 
PROCEEDS FROM SPY SALES GO TO THE GENERAL OPERATING FUND

INTERESTED IN PURCHASING ONE OF THE EDITIONS LISTED? 
Please contact Randy Vaccaro (262/551‐0510) to reserve it, 

then mail your check (payable to KBHSAA), along with a note 
indicating year reserved and your name/address/phone# to: 

KBHSAA – Spy Sales, P.O. Box 56, Kenosha, WI 53141. 
Not sure what to do with a Spy Yearbook when a loved one passes?  

Or are you, perhaps, downsizing your household?  We’d hate to 
see a Spy end up in a landfill.  Please consider donating it to KBHSAA.  

1903 (1) 
1915 (1) 
1923 (5) 
1925 (2)   
1926 (5)    
1927 (6)    
1928 (5) 
1929 (5)    
1930 (1)    

1931 (2)    
1932 (5) 
1933 (1)    
1934 (2)    
1935 (4)    
1936 (5)    
1937 (7)    
1938 (7)    
1939 (2)    

1941 (1) 
1942 (1) 
1943 (4)    
1944 (4) 
1945 (1) 
1946 (6)    
1947 (3)    
1948 (1) 
1949 (4)    

1950 (1) 
1954 (4) 
1955 (3)    
1956 (2) 
1958 (3) 
1960 (1) 
1961 (2) 
1962 (2) 
1963 (2) 

1965 (2)    
1966 (4)    
1972 (1)    
1974 (3)    
1975 (11)    
1976 (5)    
1977 (3)    
1978 (6)    
1979 (7)    

1981 (9)    
1983 (1) 
1984 (1) 
1985 (1) 
1988 (2) 
1989 (4)    
1990 (1)    
1992 (3)    
1993 (1) 

1994 (6)    
1995 (2)    
1997 (2)    
1998 (4)    
1999 (6) 
2000 (7)    
2001 (1) 
2003 (2)    
2006 (11)    

2009 (2)    
2011 (2)    
2012 (2)    
2013 (22)    
2014 (2) 
2015 (2) 
2017 (2) 
2018 (1) 
2021 (1)

YEARBOOK PRICING 
$35 each = 1900 to 1998 

$55 each = 1999 
$65 each = 2000 to present  

Prices above include shipping within 
the U.S. (or friendly hand delivery in 

Kenosha). For international shipments, 
please add $30. 

KBHSAA 
is seeking 

nominations for 

2023 
Distinguished 
Alumni Award

SEE PAGE 6

https://www.kenoshabradfordalumni.com/Official_source_for_Spy_Yearbooks.htm

